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Dear Rep. Bailey and Rep. Berger:

I'am writing to encourage your support of SB317a, which would extend the sunset
provision of the E-Commerce Tax Credit beyond its current termination date of June 30,
2013. The e-commerce program has played a critical role in recent capital investments
that are creating new, badly needed jobs in our region.

While e-commerce zones are a relatively new (less than two years) economic
development tool in the Central Oregon area, they have been very beneficial in helping to
attract jobs in this emerging sector, which is definitely of interest for our region for
economic diversification. Thus far, the combined investments of qualifying companies
within the Bend and Redmond e-commerce zones total more than $23 million and have
resulted in nearly 100 well-paying full-time permanent jobs.  Given the job losses
Central Oregon has seen during the recession, these traded-sector jobs and the economic
activity created by the investments has been a huge boon for our local economy.

Economic Development for Central Oregon (EDCQ}, a non-profit organization serving
the region’s economic development needs for the past 30 years, would very much like to
continue to grow our e-commerce companies and have the ability to recruit new
employers in the sector to our area. The e-commerce zone program and the tax credits on
eligible capital investments that it provides is an effective economic development tool
that has the ability to attract jobs and tax revenue to Oregon.

Please support the extension of the E-Commence Tax Credit benefit as proposed in
Senate Bill 317a.

Respectfully,

A

Roger J. Lee
Executive Director

Cc:  Senator Chris Telfer
Senator Doug Whitsett

Jack Isselmann, Tonkon Corp. (on behalf of Oregon Econ. Development Assoc.)
Ann Hanus, Association of Oregon Counties
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EDCO Board of Directors:

Katherine Tank, Partner; Schwabe, Williamson & Wyatt, P.C.

Greg Lambert, President, Mid Oregon Personnel Services, Inc.

Bill Anderson, President & CEO, Mid Oregon Federal Credit Union

Amy Tykeson, Owner and CEQ, BendBroadband

Angela Jacobson, Business Manager, Pacific Power

Wes Price, Partner; Harrigan, Price & Co. LLP, CPA’s

Doug Ertner, Senior Account Executive, Central Electric Cooperative
Darren Powderly, Partner, Compass Commercial Real Estate Services

Lon Harris Hancock, Principal, Harris Hancock Atcorney at Law

Melanie Widmer, President, Madras Sanitary Service

Dave Kanner, County Administrator, Deschutes County

Chris Aldredge, Regional Manager, Parr Lumber Company

David Asson, Councilor, City of Sisters

Mark Beardsley, Sr. Business Relationship Manager, Wells Fargo

Joe Centanmi, Partner, Integnity First Financial

Margie Dawson, Councilor, City of Redmond

Wayne Fording, Commissioner, Jefferson County

Steve Forrester, City Manager, City of Prineville

Tom Greene, Councilor, City of Bend

Andy High, VP of Government Affairs, Central Oregon Builder’s Association
Becky Johnson, Vice President, OSU Cascades

Doug Lofting, Vice President, Shielding International

Mike Malmquist, Senior Lending & Region Manager, US Bank

Eric Martuscelli, Senior Regional Manager, Cascade Natural Gas

John McLeod, Business Development Director, Mt. Bachelor Resort
Matthew McCoy, VP for Administration, Central Oregon Community College
Anne McDonald, President, McDonald Group

Kathy Ragsdale, CEQ, Central Oregon Association of Realtors

Scott Ramsay, Councilor, City of Bend

Kirk Schueler, Chief Administrative Officer, St. Charles Medical Center

Lee Smith, Executive Director, La Pine Industral Group

John Sorlie, Auomey and Sharcholder; Bryant, Lovlien & Jarvis, P.C.

Ron Truillinger, Manager, Qwest Communications International ‘
Alan Van Vliet, Sr. Director Construction & Development, North View Hotel Group
Sean Watt, Market President, Home Federal Bank
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